Regular Session




              October 5, 2020
The members of Hubbard City Council met in regular session on Monday, October 5, 2020, in council chambers with President William Williams presiding. Approximately 4 people were in attendance. 
Roll Call

B. Viele     R. Zambrini     M. Mogg     M. Kerr     R. Hallapy     J. Crowe 
It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to excuse any absent officials. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the minutes of the September 21, 2020 regular session as presented to council. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.
COMMUNICATIONS
We received the Mayor’s Court Report for September 2020 showing a total of $1907.50, the Income tax Comparison 2019/2020 thru September 30, 2020 and the Reconciliation of Bank Statements for month ended September 30, 2020. That is all.
It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the communications and place them in their proper file. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES 
Finance- Ms. Zambrini – I have no report, but I would just like to make a note of the Income Tax collection comparison. At the end of September, we are still -6% from last year and -6% from August. We are kind of staying the course right now.
Mr. Williams- Okay
Park & Rec-Ms. Viele – The monthly Park & Rec Board meeting will be held here in City Council Chambers Thursday, October 15th at 6:00 pm. The parking lot at Mattinat Park has been paved and striped. Please stop up and check it out. Repairs and upgrades to the pavilion at Mattinat Park are scheduled for next week. Our seasonal employee will be preparing the parks for the winter, working through the end of October. The board has voted not to have a December meeting. The board is moving forward with their three-year plan to improve the parks. Thunder Elite Fast pitch girls’ softball will finish this weekend at Jones Field. As always, the public is encouraged to attend and participate in Park and Rec meetings. Thank you
Mr. Williams- thank you
Economic Development- Mr. Mogg- No Report Mr. President
Mr. Williams- thank you

Planning & Zoning- Mr. Toda- Not in attendance
Utilities- Mr. Kerr – No report Mr. President
Mr. Williams- thank you
Streets & Sidewalks –Mr. Crowe- No report Mr. President
Mr. Williams- thank you

Safety- Mr. Hallapy- No report Mr. President
Mr. Williams- thank you
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REPORTS OF SPECIAL COMMITTEES
CEMETERY BOARD- Mr. Mogg- Yes sir, for the month of September we had seven burials, five cremations with two full size burials, nine foundation orders, nine graves sold. The garage doors have been installed and insulated. I spoke with the gentlemen down there the other day. They said it made a world of difference. The doors will probably pay for themselves in a couple of years. The turned on the reznor heater and it shut off in about twenty minutes. It heated that quick. The fence has been ordered. Canfield Fence was the winner of the bid. The fence should be installed in four to six weeks, along the entrance to the cemetery and that little piece of vinyl fence right there between the sexton office and the garage. In case some of you haven’t heard, Tom Jacobs suffered a heart attack. He had a stent put in. He is doing well so keep him in your thoughts. That is my report sir.
Mr. Williams- thank you

FIRE DISTRICT- Mr. Kerr- Thank you Mr. President, rescue 20 had some repairs. They had to go to family fire for that with some front-end parts and check over systems with the engine itself. It should be back in service. Another thing, there is a …this came from the LAPC. We get newsletters, on there is a worldwide earthquake drill coming up on October 15 for one minute. There is 10.4 million people participating and the key word for an earthquake because I guess we have had 24 low range quakes in Ohio. We have had two 2.5’s, one at Lake and one at Shelby. You “Drop, Cover and Hold on” when there is an earthquake.www.ready.ohio.gov. It is a one-minute drill. You get online and anyone can participate. They just want people aware of it. That is all I have Mr. President.
Mr. Williams- thank you
REPORTS OF CITY OFFICIALS
SAFETY DIRECTOR- Lou Carsone- Thank you Mr. President. The only item I have tonight is to report that very recently, Chief Thompson has been researching body cameras. We have talked about them for a long time. Everybody knows it is in the National and State conversations. Chief Thompson has been researching them. I believe it was last week, he and Mayor Kyle watched an informative meeting on a particular model of body cams. This particular body cam uses cloud storage. We don’t need to store any of this locally. It is stored in the cloud. It is probably more secure than our server. It meets criminal justice information standards for storage. The cameras come with a lot of interesting features. Once one camera is turned on, if any officers come into their proximity, their cameras automatically go on. We don’t have to worry about people forgetting to turn their cameras on. The cruiser cameras and the officers body cameras work in conjunction with each other. We can attach incident reports to the particular video streams after it is done. We can e-mail them. We can allow prosecutors to go right to the cloud to look at them because a lot of our video does become evidence. This particular system, well it has a price tag around $50,000. It is paid over a five-year period. It would be $10,000 a year for five-year period.
Mr. Williams- That is for everybody?
Mr. Carsone- That’s is for everybody. Now, this works by assigning a body camera to a cruiser. We get the in-car video with the body camera assigned to the cruiser, so the officer and the cruiser has that body camera. The cruiser cameras, body cameras and cloud storage maintenance are all included in that fee. After three years, the body cameras are upgraded and replaced to the newest model. All maintenance is done through the cloud, so this looks like a pretty decent system.
Mr. Williams- How many cameras are we getting…for every car?
Mr. Carsone- for every car
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REPORTS OF CITY OFFICIALS
Mr. Williams- That is cheap. I know when we first started looking at that Lou, we were looking at hundreds of thousands of dollars

Mr. Carsone- Yes, it was extremely expensive. It has come down. It is a company... a national company. I have read about them. Chief Thompson is coming tonight. If he was here, I would ask him to do some more details on this. They look like they are a good product. We are looking closely at the budget to see if we can afford them. As we get more information, I will be talking to Councilman Hallapy as head of the safety committee. We will meet with him and pass that information along and possibly maybe able to do this by the end of the year. We are researching that. Like I said, it is in the national and state conversation with Police Departments. It looks more and more like we are going to need something like that. We are researching that. Mayor do you have anything else to add?
Mayor- The only thing I wanted to touch on was the ease of use and the dramatic increase from what we currently have. The inability for the cameras that we currently have to effectively transmit the data to where it needs to go. We are light years ahead of the current cruiser cameras to what this currently is. It really was informative a lot.

Mr. Carsone- Currently, to get video off the cruisers, we have our detective take a thumb drive and go out to the cruiser to download the video. He has to convert it to a format that is playable on the computer, loads it into the computer and puts it on some kind of media. We deliver it to the prosecutor’s office if it is used as evidence. This can come straight off the cloud and can be downloaded, emailed, and have reports attached to it. The ease of use is much better with redacting faces because we have to worry about that if we release video (redact certain faces, juveniles and so forth). My understanding is it is easier to do. As we get a little bit closer to this, I said I would communicate with the safety committee and we will keep doing the research on it. I think possibly by the end of the year, we might be able to do this. That is all I have Mr. President.
Mr. Williams- Okay, thank you Lou

SERVICE DIRECTOR- Mr. Livingston- Not in attendance
LAW DIRECTOR- Mark Villano- No report Mr. President thank you

Mr. Williams- thank you

TREASURER- Marsha Ruha- I have no report thank you
AUDITOR- Michael Villano- Not in attendance
It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the reports of standing committees, and city officials. There were no more questions or comments on the reports. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

Mr. Williams-We will now move on to one of the most entertaining part of our meetings… our Mayor’s Report. 
MAYOR’S REPORT
Thank you, Mr. President. I just have a short report. A number of months ago, the city and the township worked together with the Geauga Trumbull Solid Waste District for tire collection. I am proud to report over 750 tires were collected and recycled for the reimbursement cost of $2,347. It was a nice amount of tires we were able to get out of people’s properties and get them to be recycled. Township trustees and the city have worked together for many years on this and another successful round with them. Two more speed signs were purchased and allocated and have arrived. We have a total of three speed indicators. They are all the same. They will be moving around the city. The goal is to have one permanently installed up within the school zone and that would be moved with the school zone for safety. To go along with safety, as Safety Director 
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MAYOR’S REPORT
Carsone mentioned, I was part of a very informative and enlightening informational session webinar, if you will with a company about body cameras for our police not only to protect our police but also the citizens as well. To my knowledge, technology has made leaps and bounds in this area. It is really encouraging to see that smaller communities would be able to financially reap the benefits of having a body camera system. One that is on par with larger departments with the technology, with the safety aspect in being able to keep everyone safe and being able to protect all citizens including the police themselves. It is very encouraging to see as the safety director mentioned more research is being done. Will there be a new mandate in the future? Possibly, I know the governor has made comments about that. Personally, I would rather stay ahead of the curve then trying to climb on. It is just something that we want to make sure that we keep everyone safe. That is all thank you.
Mr. Williams- thank you, Mayor 
It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the Mayor’s Report.
Mr. Williams- I would just like to comment on that Mayor. I know we have talked about this…these body cameras for a number of years. You hate to say this, but they were so cost prohibited for us at that time. What Lou is telling us now and you are right, someday they are going to mandate this, to me, I think this is just this is safety. I think this could protect our officers. Especially, we know how litigious people like to sue. I think even just from that standpoint. It could probably be a good training thing for you guys because you can go back and look and say great job or …. I mean if we could find the money that would be great. I think it is a very good idea. I would like to congratulate you guys on finding some like this. I never thought we would be able to do that this cheap. Anyone else?
Mr. Crowe- I do have a question for the Mayor. You said you picked up two more of those speed radar lights.

Mayor- It is a speed indicator. Yes

Mr. Crowe- When will they…are they available now?

Mayor- They were just delivered, I believe the end of last week. They will be getting out into the city. Oh, and I also wanted to mention and sorry I didn’t include this. I want to thank Councilman Crowe. Some residents reached out to him about some small signs that could be made for even your own neighborhood. I know I personally purchased one years ago for my kids that are playing. Please drive slowly, your kids live here type of signs. Councilman Crowe went out and some of his residents asked about it, so he had some made for his residents. That is something that I think is going to be readily available, through a local business to any of our residents if they want to purchase. It will be nice with the help of Pier Graphics and Jerry Crowe to come up with something to keep the kids safe.
Mr. Williams- Nice job Jerr!
Mr. Crowe- I saw the signs on Drummond Ave. I was telling Lou, going down Drummond Ave., I am treating it like it’s a township road. Like it is 35, 40 mph but it is 25. I didn’t realize that. It is 25.

Mr. Williams- I saw those signs out there. 

Mr. Crowe- Right, so it made me think. I know I have had people in my neighborhood complain about…they’re flying out of that school trying to be the first one out of that area. I asked my neighbor to make some signs for me. He charged me…they are $8 a piece. It is not, I mean I wish it were cheaper but that is not too bad.

Mr. Williams- no
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MAYOR’S REPORT
Mr. Crowe- I thought that you know, the residents taking action because the cops can’t always be there. Lou has always sent police up there when I asked but they can’t always be there. The sign made me think, so I just hope it will work on a few others. That is all

Mr. Williams- Thank you. I would like to make comment on those signs, those speed indicators. I don’t know what people think they are. Some people may think they are speed cameras, but people slow down. Especially like when you guys had it on East Hill, people would slow down. I think these are pretty good. Like you said Lou, you are able to gather general information from them to help you with what is going on there. They do that, they slow the traffic down. I think that is a great idea to put it …I don’t know if we still have a big problem with speed up there. I know, when I am there before or after school, I want to compliment you guys on this too, the presence we have up there keeping them kids safe. I think that is a great thing.
Mr. Carsone-thank you

Mr. Williams-anyone else?
There were no more questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous. 

UNFINISHED OR OLD BUSINESS 
MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS
PUBLIC ADDRESS TO CITY COUNCIL ON AGENDA ITEMS
Mr. Williams- If there is anyone who would like to address city council on our two agenda items when recognize please step forward to the microphone and state your name and address for the record. You will have three minutes unless extended by council vote. We have no one.
NEW BUSINESS & REQUESTS FOR LEGISLATION

ORDINANCES & RESOLUTIONS
Resolution 7-20 Third Reading

A RESOLUTION BY THE COUNCIL OF HUBBARD, OHIO IN SUPPORT OF RENAMING MYRON STREET BRIDGE ON MYRON STREET, TO BE RENAMED “HUBBARD VETERAN’S BRIDGE”.
It was moved by Mr. Mogg with a second by Mr. Hallapy that Resolution 7-20 be passed as read. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.
Resolution 9-20 First Reading
AUTHORIZING THE BOARD OF CONTROL TO ADVERTISE FOR QUALIFICATIONS FROM PROFESSIONAL ENGINEERING FIRMS TO PROVIDE GENERAL ENGINEERING, ARCHITECTUARAL, AND PLANNING SERVICES

It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Ms. Viele to suspend the second and third reading of Resolution 9-20. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.
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ORDINANCES & RESOLUTIONS
It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Ms. Viele that Resolution 9-20 be passed as read. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

PUBLIC ADDRESS TO CITY COUNCIL ON NON-AGENDA ITEMS 
Mr. Williams- If there is anyone who wishes to address council on non-agenda items related to city council business when recognized please step forward to the microphone and state your name and address for the record. You will have three minutes unless extended by council vote. 
Mr. Williams- We have no one so I would entertain a motion to adjourn.

ADJOURN 
A motion was made by Mr. Mogg with a second by Mr. Crowe to adjourn. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion carried. Vote Unanimous. 

__________________________                                __________________________
Lorrie Brown, Council Clerk 


              William Williams, President

